Town of Haw River 

Town Council Working Meeting

Monday, May 24, 2010
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Special Meeting on Monday, May 24, 2010 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:30 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen
Council Members Absent: Ricky Honeycutt,
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Speicher
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Manager Earp reviewed the Budget Message from the 2010-2011 Budget Message incorporated by reference. He stated that this was the hardest budget he has prepared in seventeen (17) years in government. He stated that, due to I & I, the Water/Sewer Fund will loose money this year; hopefully that will be reversed next year due to the infrastructure changes made this year. 
The County has given July 7th as the date for the 800 MhZ implementation. 

Councilmember Lovette asked how the Council would answer citizen’s questions about a tax increase when towns around Haw River are not increasing taxes. Manager Earp stated that Mebane and Graham have a 100% Fund Balance.

Manager Earp stated that he has been notified by the USDA that they would like another $25,000 to $30,000 commitment from the town. The Town would have to borrow in excess of $700,000 at a very low rate from USDA for a term of 40 years, making the payments very affordable.
Councilmember Lovette made a motion to give Manager Earp the ability to negotiate a severance package up to $10,000 to create a savings of at least $29,000 in next years budget. Councilmember Allen recused herself. Motion carried 3-0.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to accept a contract with Coeco on a copier for a four (4) year term; motion carried 4-0.

Manage Earp explained that Civic Center rental rates are proposed to increase slightly but still remain competitive. The Fire Department has proposed a fee for second and third re-inspections with the first inspection remaining free.

The Council agreed by consensus that the Town should enforce the privilege license language and require licenses for those doing business in Haw River. Staff will have to work to notify those doing business here that a license is required.

The Council agreed to consider a suspension of the burn policy for the next fiscal year to reduce the need for a capital expenditure on a leaf vacuum. 

The Public Hearing on the Budget will be June 7th.

7:48 p.m. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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